Caltrans-funded VS plan finished 

Written by Michael Kay, The Union Democrat October 22, 2010 11:59 am 

After two-and-a-half years, countless hours of public meetings and much controversy, the Caltrans-funded Valley Springs Community Plan update is complete. 

A triumphant procession of supporters heralded the completion of the proposed plan at Tuesday’s Calaveras County Board of Supervisors meeting, many calling it both one of the most rewarding and most challenging planning processes they had ever been involved with.

    Few of the plan’s familiar foes spoke, though many of those involved repeated allegations that had been made during the long process.

    “Never have I worked with individuals who have invested more time, energy, sweat and research into the area in which they live. And regretfully, never have I worked with individuals whose contribution has been more marginalized, maligned and outright misrepresented,” said Tyler Summersett, a planner for the Calaveras Council of Governments.

    The CCOG oversaw the process, managing the $255,000 Caltrans grant that funded the project. They were helped by members of the Local Government Commission and by MyValleySprings.com, a citizens group involved in land planning issues.

    “It is impossible to please all the people all the time, and this project is no anomaly,” Summersett said.

    But Summersett and others praised an exhaustive community outreach process that resulted in, by his count, more than 1,900 instances of community involvement.

    Mark Jones, treasurer of MyValleySprings.com, gave additional praise to the Summersett and his boss, CCOG Executive Director Tim McSorley.

    “I would like to thank CCOG for stepping up and filling the void left by the county,” Jones said.

    Colleen Platt, MyValleySprings’ secretary, praised the draft plan’s vision for future growth and its call for needed infrastructure and accommodation of the county’s land use.

    By contrast, a competing plan, drawn up by a committee organized by Supervisor Gary Tofanelli, is “basically a remake of the 1974 plan,” Platt said.

    That competing plan has been submitted to the Board of Supervisors for consideration.

    While the CCOG plan has drawn strident criticism from those who claim it violates private property rights and has “socialist” underpinnings, others took such comments lightly. 

    “I guess today I represent the outside agitators’ community and the wealthy redistributionist community,” joked Rail Road Flat resident Holly Mines.

    Burson resident Tonja Dausend was the lone member of the plan’s committed — and at times disruptive — opposition to speak at the meeting. And her comments referred only elliptically to the issues at hand.

    “Throughout history, democracies have failed miserably. That’s why our founding fathers set up a system that protects the rights of the minority,” she said. “The first responsibility of the Board of Supervisors is to respect the inherent rights of the individual.”

    Board members remained silent throughout the presentation, with the exception of Supervisor Tom Tryon.

    “I’m concerned about the process we just went through. It seems like what we just went through was 45 or 50 minutes of a very well-organized political rally,” he said.

    The Board of Supervisors will vote to adopt one of the two Valley Springs community plans later in the General Plan Update process.
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